

MAY 2, 1947

IYAR 12, 5707

32 NEW MEMBERS TO BE INDUCTED AT ANNUAL MEETING MAY 13th

Dr. Pool to Deliver Jubilee Address

The 75th Annual Meeting of the congregation which will be held Tuesday evening, May 13th in the Synagogue House will be an occasion of great historic significance. As a Diamond Jubilee event, it will bring together our entire congregational family for an evening of celebration, fel-

lowship and good cheer.

We have every reason to be proud as well as jubilant. For the past 75 years, Kehilath Jeshurun has stood as a mighty citadel of traditional Judaism, contributing in no small measure to the growth of the Jewish community and its institutions. The achievements of Kehilath Jeshurun in every field of religious endeavor have earned an enviable reputation for the congregation as a whole as well as for its illustrious rabbis and members.

At this Annual Meeting, we shall have the pleasure of inducting thirty-two new members who joined our congregation in the course of the year. They will be officially welcomed into our congregational family amidst appropriate ceremonies.

On this occasion, we shall also honor those who are observing important anniversaries of their affiliation with the congregation. One celebrant, Mr. Morris Asinof, will mark his 50th Anniversary. Mr. Thomas

Bornstein will observe his 30th Anniversary. Those who will commemorate 20 years of affiliation with the congregation are: Messrs. Jacob H. Alpert, Samuel Bucher, Samuel H. Hofstadter, Charles B. Jacobs, David Kahn, Samuel Rubinsky, and Dr. Morris Zuckerman.

The highlight of the evening will be the Jubilee Address which will be delivered by Dr. David de Sola Pool, distinguished Rabbi of Congregation Shearith Israel, also known as the Spanish-Portuguese Synagogue. It is particularly fitting that on this historic occasion our congregation be greeted by the Rabbi of the oldest synagogue in our city.

The Annual Presidential Report on the achievements of the year will be rendered by Mr. Max J. Etra. This will be followed by reports from the chairmen of the various committees.

At the close of the meeting, an elaborate buffet will be served in honor of the new members and the celebrants.

A personal invitation to this meeting, together with a response card has been sent to members and their wives. We expect a record attendance. If you have not as yet returned the response card, please do so at once.

SISTERHOOD NEWS Final Membership Meeting

On Monday afternoon, May 19th, the Sisterhood will hold its final Membership Meeting, thus bringing to a close the most fruitful and the most successful season in its history. The outstanding feature of the meeting will, of course, be the induction of the new members who have joined our organization in the course of the year. A comprehensive report of the season's activities will be rendered by the President and by the chairmen of the various standing committees, and officers will be elected for the coming year.

A very fine social program has been planned for this occasion. Full details will be announced in the next issue of the Bulletin. Please keep this date open since you will surely want to spend the afternoon with us.

Board Meeting May 12th

A meeting of our Executive Board will take place Monday afternoon, May 12th in Room 104 of the synagogue. The agenda for this meeting is a very important one and we urge all Board members to come promptly at 12:30 when a light lunch will be served.

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE GOES TO PRESS MAY 16TH

A week ago, we sent to all of our congregants a copy of last year's Book of Remembrance, together with a special form to be used for the 1947 edition which is now being prepared.

Many have already returned these forms on which they indicated the names of the departed ones to be inscribed in the new edition of Book of Remembrance. In order that this edition may be ready on time, we must submit all the names to the printer by May 16th. If, therefore, you have not as yet sent in your form, please do so without delay.

We again wish to emphasize that this Book of Remembrance is published only once a year and covers the four occasions when memorial prayers are recited.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN APPOINTED FULL PROFESSOR AT YESHIVA UNIVERSITY

We have just received the glad news that our Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein has been appointed as full professor of Sociology at Yeshiva University. He holds a similar rank in the Rabbi Isaac Elchanan Theological Seminary, where he is Professor of Homiletics and Practical Rabbinics.

The Rabbi has been on the faculty of this great institution of learning since 1931 when he was appointed as an instructor of Sociology by the late Dr. Bernard Revel. He was, subsequently, promoted to the rank of Assistant Professor and later became Associate Professor.

The congregation is proud of the high honor that has been bestowed upon Rabbi Lookstein. We all join in extending to him our heartiest con-

aratulations.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birth

"Mazel Tov" to Mr. and Mrs. Louis Lipschutz on the birth of a grand daughter.

Bar Mitzvahs

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Ezra Shahmoon on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Sasson which will be celebrated in our synagogue this Satur-

Hearty greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Hyman Goldberg on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Irwin — a pupil of our

Afternoon Religious School.

Marriage

We extend a hearty "Mazel Tov" to our dear members, Mr. and Mrs. Nathan J. Binder, on the marriage of their son Dr. Hyman Binder to Miss Hilda Grossman. Our best wishes to the young couple.

Greetings

Happy Anniversary greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Max Scheidt.

Many happy returns of the day to Mr. Jacob Baruch who is observing his birthday this week.

The Men's Club of Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

Cordially invites you to attend the

SEVENTH ANNUAL DINNER

To be held on

Tuesday, May 20th, 1947, 6:30 P.M.

in the

SYNAGOGUE HOUSE

Guest of Honor MAX J. ETRA

Subscription: Ten Dollars

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

Dinner Reservations

According to Mr. H. I. Bucher, our Dinner Chairman, enough reservations have already come in to assure a capacity attendance at our Annual Dinner on May 20th. Such a response at this date is a fitting testimony to the high regard which our organization enjoys and a tribute to Mr. Max J. Etra, who will be the guest of honor that evening.

If you have not as yet sent in your reservation to this annual event, we urge you to do so at once.

Executive Committee Meets May 15th

The next meeting of our Executive Committee will take place Thursday, May 15th at 8:30 PM in the lounge of the Synagogue House. This meeting was originally scheduled for Tuesday the 13th, but because of the Annual Meeting of the congregation, that will take place that night, we have postponed our meeting to Thursday the 15th.

Among the items on our agenda for this meeting are: The Annual Dinner, Nominations, Father's Day Program, Annual Membership Meeting and the Camp Fund. All members of the Board are expected to be present.

New Members

We take pleasure in welcoming as new additions to our ranks Messrs. Arnold Neustadter and Theodore H. Livingston.

Welfare Fund

The following members have sent in generous contributions to our Welfare Fund: Messrs. Fred Margareten, Irwin B. Jacobs, Dr. Arthur A. Klatzkin and Samuel M. Kaplan. Our hearty thanks to them.

RAMAZ LAG B'OMER OUTING, MAY 8th

The annual Lag B'Omer Outing for parents and children of Ramaz will be held this Thursday, May 8th at Alley Pond Park in Long Island. Transportation to and from the park will be by chartered buses.

A balanced program of activities has been arranged for the children and a special program for the parents. One feature of the outing will be a baseball game between the school varsity team and a team of fathers.

This outing affords our parents a splendid opportunity to spend the day with their children and the entire school family. We hope that many will take advantage of it and arrange to be with us on Lag B'Omer.

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun 117-25 East 85th Street SAcramento 2-2272

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein	Rabbi
Hyman Gertler	Cantor
Joseph E. AdlerRitual	Director
Herman C. Axelrod. Educational	Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra
Saul J. LanceVice-President
Abraham R. WinerTreasurer
Jacob H. AlpertComptroller
Alexander Kommel Secretary
Ira F. Weisman. President, Men's Club
Mrs. Harry Etra President, Sisterhood

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL NOTES

During the months of May and June classes in the Religious School will be held on Friday afternoons instead of Sunday mornings. This change in schedule will enable our children and their parents to take full advantage of the weekends without interfering with the school routine.

On Thursday afternoon, May 8th, the children will celebrate Lag B'Omer with an outing in Central Park. A varied program of athletic games has been planned for them.

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY	
Candles should be lit 20 minut	es
before sunset.*	
Mincha	6:15
SATURDAY	
Morning	9:00
Children's Services	10:00
Weekly Portion: Acharae-Ked	dosh-
im, Leviticus 16:1-20:27	
Haftorah: Amos 9:7-15	
	7:40
Conclusion of Sabbath	8:32
DAILY SERVICES	
Morning	7:30
Sunday Morning	8:30
Evening	6:30
* Those who conform to our sche	
by ushering in the Sabbath at	6:15

YAHRZEITS May

- ESTHER G. LEFKOWITZ
- SOLOMON PENZNER

should also light the candles at that

- ELIEZER POFCHER
- -IACOB EPSTEIN
- -REBECCA LUBELL
- -JENNIE ROEDER
- ROSALIE LEVY
- 5—JEANETTE GIVNER
- ABRAHAM N. KOMMEL
- 6—ROSA SCHWARTZ
- 7—CHAYIM PERLMAN
- -JACOB SREBNICK
- 8—GOIDIE BAUM
- 8—GOLDIE BAUM
- 9-MINNIE POFCHER

"Services at The Riverside" . . . words you read so often because we serve so well.



Comply with strictest orthodox requirements

76th St. and Amsterdam Ave., ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockaway, L. I. 1250 Central Ave. FAr Rock 7-7100

Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. MIami 5-7777

Charles Rosenthal Licensed Manager